
Dear Professor: 

Thank you very much for your high praise and support for this case report, 

which provides new ideas and approaches to gallbladder-preserving 

polypectomy, and your support has made its publication possible.  

Your advice on the need for a larger sample size to validate the 

reproducibility of this approach is equally important. Our hospital has cured 6 

patients with this approach since October 2020 and all of them have undergone 

the procedure without any postoperative complications and were discharged 3 

days after the procedure. 

I will next summarize and write about the experience gained in these 

patients, in which I will describe and discuss in detail, demonstrating that 

Laparoscopic-assisted transumbilical gastroscopy for gallbladder-preserving 

polypectomy is safe, minimally invasive and reproducible. 

Again, thank you for your attention and advice on this case report!  

 

 

                                                    Best regards, 

Quan Zheng  

 


